
MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR

Dear Miami-Dade County residents,

Since taking office in November, my top priority has been to protect lives and livelihoods 
and begin rebuilding a stronger, more inclusive, and more resilient Miami-Dade. We have 
begun to make progress over the last few months, but we have more work to do to drive 
forward an equitable economic recovery that truly lifts all boats. This budget cycle may 
prove to be unlike any other, as we navigate through the final phase of the pandemic 

and the unprecedented disaster in Surfside. I am enormously proud of our extraordinary response to these 
unprecedented events as a community and as a County family, and I have no doubt that together we can 
overcome any challenges we face.

To better prepare to address these and future challenges, we need to continue building trust in local government 
by bringing residents directly into the decision-making process. Earlier this year we launched our Thrive305 
initiative – a first-of-its-kind comprehensive, community-wide engagement effort to hear directly from the people 
of Miami-Dade about their priorities for government. Partnering with over 80 civic groups and local and national 
foundations, we received direct input from tens of thousands of residents through a survey and series of in-
person and virtual conversations. We also hosted a series of budget town hall meetings in February to engage 
the public earlier than ever before in the budget process. All this input and feedback helped us to develop the 
Proposed Budget which reflects our residents’ priorities and will help drive an economic recovery that leaves no 
families behind.

Miami-Dade County has worked as hard as ever these last few months to continue protecting residents, businesses, 
and visitors throughout the pandemic. In December we launched our “We Can, We Will,” campaign, working 
with businesses, community leaders, and cities to deliver a unified message about public health precautions 
to slow the spread of the virus. Through the dedicated efforts of Miami-Dade Fire Rescue, Miami-Dade Police 
Department, and our tireless healthcare workers, we built and scaled a community-wide vaccination campaign – 
prioritizing vaccination for the most vulnerable including our seniors, launching mobile units to bring vaccines to 
all corners of the community, and knocking on over 100,000 doors in under-vaccinated neighborhoods. Thanks 
to these efforts, we have vaccinated over 1.8 million people and achieved a 75.6 percent vaccination rate 
according to the Florida Department of Health. These great milestones would not have been possible without 
the support of the Board and our state and federal partners. 

COVID exposed and compounded deep disparities in our community and nationwide, particularly for low-wage 
workers who were first hit with unemployment and for Hispanic and Black families who suffered disproportionate 
impacts of the virus. Lack of access to childcare and housing that is affordable deepened further still during the 
pandemic. Minority-owned businesses were harder-hit and struggled to access relief programs. I’m proud of the 
swift action our community took under the leadership of the Board of County Commissioners to distribute $474 
million in CARES Act funding to maintain critical services to our community and provide much-needed relief 
through hardship assistance, food distribution, small business loans, and more. 

The American Rescue Plan (ARPA) (H.R. 1319) presents a pivotal opportunity to continue these efforts with 
funding to sustain a strong long-term economic recovery. The ARPA was accepted by Congress and signed 
by the President on March 11, 2021. The Act provides $1.9 trillion in response to the COVID-19 pandemic 
which includes fiscal recovery funds for local governments. Miami-Dade County was allocated $527.7 million 
from the Department of Treasury’s American Rescue Plan, Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds 
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